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SCHOOLS FORUM

13th May 2014
De-Delegated funding 2013-14
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	Richard Morgan

	Contact details
	Richard_morgan@bathnes.gov.uk 01225 395220

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	For Information and steer

	Time Needed
	10 minutes


Introduction
The Schools funding regulations require the Local Authority to report to the forum on the outturn position of the de delegated funding of the previous year. Set out below is the year end position of the de delegated funds and an explanation of the under and overspends for 2013-14.
Recommendation
The forum is asked to consider the financial position of the de delegated funds and consider the approach it wishes to take in 2015-16 to recover any potential on-going overspends

Report

Set out below is a table of the budget and actual spend on de delegated funding that existed in 2013-14.

	De Delegated Budgets 2013-14

	
	
	Current Budget
	Amount
	Surplus/Deficit
	
	

	EDE01
	De-delegated HCSS
	20,160
	20,438
	-278
	
	

	EDE02
	De-delegated Primary PRG
	96,864
	96,864
	0
	
	

	EDE03
	De-delegated Broadband
	398,072
	445,730
	-47,658
	
	

	EDE04
	De-delegated Behaviour Support Services
	412,065
	409,150
	2,915
	
	

	EDE05
	De-delegated Support for EMAS
	97,699
	95,016
	2,683
	
	

	EDE06
	De-delegated FSM ECS
	18,679
	18,679
	0
	
	

	EDE07
	De-delegated Maternity Cover
	212,230
	261,790
	-49,560
	
	

	EDE08
	De-delegated Jury & Councillors
	4,473
	911
	3,562
	
	

	EDE09
	De-delegated Union Duties
	34,461
	52,827
	-18,366
	
	

	EDE10
	De-delegated Suspended Staff
	13,041
	6,575
	6,465
	
	

	Totals
	 
	1,307,744
	1,407,983
	-100,239
	
	


From the table it can be seen that there was a significant overspend (£100,239) across the 10 subsections of the de delegated budgets. This overspend will be carried forward into 2014-15 as a first call on the new 2014-15 budget allocation. It is possible that the spend in 2014-15 will be significantly less than 2013-14 but may be even more. We will monitor the budget in detail in 2014-15 in order to consider how to remedy the overspend in 2015-16. No adjustments to the budgets are allowed under the school funding regulations in 2014-15 as the funding and de delegation to each school is now set and confirmed with the DFE.

If adjustments to future budgets are required the LA would need to consult on changes in October 2014 to implement in 2015-16.

Overspends

From the table above it can be seen that there are 3 main areas where there were large overspends, namely Maternity, Broadband and Union Duties.

Maternity 
There was a significant increase in the cost of cases in 2013-14 compared to 2012-13, and whilst maternity costs are particularly difficult to predict it is hoped that the costs would reduce in 2014-15. If the costs reduce to provide an underspend then it will offset this overspend, but if a consistent pattern of overspend prevails then consideration of amending the resources allocated to maternity would be required and consultation on a formula change may be required.
Officers will monitor the budget closely in 2014-15 to try and predict future patterns. A further report will be brought to the forum in November to set out any actions required in the 2015-16 budget.

Broadband

As part of the broadband upgrade project we have invested in some exploratory project work and costs to develop the new offer. This will allow significant savings in the future. It is therefore considered that no action will be required to adjust budget and de delegation levels in the future. It is thought that the savings in Broadband costs will be significant in 2015-16 and the budgets for broadband will be reduced freeing up resources for other priorities. Once the new broadband project is completed we will be able to address the budget in 2015-16.

Union Duties.

At present it is unclear as to why the union duties budget has overspent in 2013-14. On initial analysis it looks as if some of the spending charged against the unions duties codes may have been erroneous. Investigation is on-going to ensure the spend is accurate and if specific actions are required.
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